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Dear Parent/Guardian,
Your child has been referred to the Student Assistance Program (SAP) at Fairfield High School. The SAP team is a trained group of individuals consisting of a small number of faculty, staff, and a TrueNorth Wellness representative.  The SAP team is available to help students who may be experiencing issues impacting academics or behavior. This may include social or emotional concerns, or concerns of possible substance use or other risky behaviors. Students can be referred to this program by staff, peers, or others within the school community. Students may also refer themselves if they feel they would like help in coping with any of these issues.
The purpose of the SAP team is to help students overcome barriers that impact them academically or socially. The team does not diagnose or treat the student directly; the team discusses individual student barriers and solutions to help them overcome these challenges. Any information discussed in SAP does not go into the student’s academic record or reflect upon them negatively in any way. The program has had a positive impact on many students.
Following a referral, a SAP team member will speak with your child to see if they would be interested in participating in the program. If they express interest in the program, the team makes parent contact and sends home paperwork to be completed and returned. Included in the paperwork is a parent observation checklist. This checklist is used universally for all students, and it is designed to include all possible challenges a student may be facing. It does not mean that your child will necessarily have these particular challenges or barriers to their emotional health or academic environment. If necessary, checklists may be distributed to teachers, coaches, or support networks to help determine specific mental health and academic obstacles in the school setting.
If a student does not express interest in the program, a phone call may still be made to make parents aware of the referral/concern, and the team again will offer to send home paperwork to be signed/returned. Once the paperwork is signed by both parent and student and returned to the SAP team, the student will start meeting with the TrueNorth liaison for a series of appointments. After several appointments, the TrueNorth liaison will collaborate with your student and you to decide which next steps (if any) should be taken. 
The success of this program is based upon parent/guardian support.  If we have not spoken with you at the time you receive this letter, we are in the process of contacting you for your consent to begin this process.  If someone has already contacted you concerning this matter, then this is a follow-up. A parent/guardian permission form is enclosed for you to sign, date, and return to the school as soon as possible.  If you have any questions about the form or the SAP team, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs. Kristina Harvey, High School Counselor for grades 9 – 12, at 642-2078.
 Sincerely,
The Fairfield Area High School SAP Team: Mr. McDowell, Mrs. Martin, Mrs. Ebaugh, Mr. Zimmerman, Mr. Weaver, Ms. Kasher,  Ms. Mathews


